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2020 Elections are upcoming.  Please make an effort to attend and teach what each candidate’s stances are regarding improvements to Baltimore 

City.  If possible take your children so that they can learn why one should vote and the value of voting if for no other reason than teach them how a 

vote can support their school. Maryland General Election will be November 3, 2020.  If you are not able to go to the poles, please mail in your Ballot 

application.  

If you’ve moved since you last voted, VOTER REGISTRATION can be done online at www.Greatermondawmin.org   

 

CENSUS:  DEADLINE: Sept. 30, 2020. “The Census is happening now. You can complete your questionnaire online, (my2020Census.gov), by 

phone (844) 330-2020 or Mail”.   To complete your questionnaire will only take ten minutes.  Since COVID-19 the agency has made attempts to 

reach out to each of you, person to person.  Your support will enable us to determine the federal funding levels for Baltimore City, local communi-

ties and the number of congressional seats assigned to Maryland.  

 

The Greater Mondawmin Community would like to thank our member, Mrs. Hughes for spearheading and organizing the historic 1963 Dr. Martin 

Luther King Jr., March on Washington.  Residents from Hanlon Park, Parkway, Panway, Whittier Monroe and New Auchentoroly Terrace were sta-

tioned along the medians of Gwynns Falls parkway from Druid Hill Park to Leaken Park. Members were holding signs and banners honoring the 

march, along with saluting Black Lives Matter.  Cars were honking their horns and waving in support.  We could not attend the March on Washing-

ton for 2020, but we showed our support.  Go Greater Mondawmin!  

 

Now that we are under the umbrella of this Pandemic, we want our community organizations to continue to work virtually.  We have a Zoom ac-

count that we want each of you to assess and make things happen virtually.   

 

Amazon Smile:  For those of you who are, and will be ordering your items via Amazon, we ask that you support Greater Mondawmin by utilizing 

“Amazon Smile”.  Your orders will generate .05% to the organization with no additional cost to you. Thank You!! 

 

GMCC we ask that you think about what we can do to support our students.  We realize that social distancing is a must, but can we host an after 

school study hall?  The education of our students is a must now that they are virtual learners.    

 

September is Healthy Aging Month, now is an ideal time to focus on taking good care of yourself-body and mind. Eat whole foods (visit the farmers 

markets), listen to what your body is telling you and ask your doctor about your physical and mental health.  

Keeping track of your health is vital.  

 

Stay Healthy and Blessed.   

Sincerely, Adeline Hutchinson 

President, GMCC 
 
 
 

http://www.Greatermondawmin.org
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National Grandparents Day 

Sunday, September 13, 2020 



4  

 



 

5  

.  

  

T 410.523.1535 opt 3 

“Mondawmin Mall successfully opened its’ doors on June 22, 2020 with the abbreviated 

hours of Monday-Saturday 11am-7pm and Sunday 12pm-6pm.  These hours will continue 

throughout the summer, please check the  website for updated hours 

www.Mondawmin.com.   We are  so excited to see all our familiar faces as well as new 

friends.  Just a friendly reminder that masks are required while in the mall shopping.  All 

mask must always be covering your mouth and nose.  Our focus is to open the mall safely 

with a dedication to cleanliness and pushing the understanding of Shopping with Space.  

Please remember to socially distance at least 6 feet away while shopping.  Thank you to 

all  who have visited the mall after we re-opened and we look forward to those who have 

not returned just yet.  Be Bless! 

Romaine Smallwood-Faison, CSM                                          T410.523.1535 opt 3 

General Manger/Mondawmin Mall Retail    

rsmallwoodfaison@brookfieldpropertiesretail.com       Brookfield properties 

www.brookfieldpropertiesretail.com   

2401 Liberty Heights Ave., Baltimore, MD 21215 

 

tel:410.523.1535%20opt%203
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Dr. Anne O. Emery was a lifelong educator in Baltimore.  She received a bachelor’s degree at 

Tuskegee University and later earned a master’s degree in education from what was then  

Morgan State College and a doctorate in education from Temple University.  She was a vice 

principal at Lemmel Junior High School in 1960. She was principal at Walbrook High School 

from 1971 through 1980.  In 1980 to 1989 she became an assistant schools superintendent. 

She was a leader in the Ashburton community for decades and loved that neighborhood, 

worked hard to preserve it and took great pride in it.  

She was just a fantastic person, and there are not enough words to describe the type person 

Anne Emory was.   She was empathetic, compassionate, and  would help people at the drop of a 

hat .  She was  all about the kids and the people she worked with.  She inspired the people who 

worked for and around her because she wanted to see growth in them also.   

She was a founder of Heritage United Church of  Christ in 1963. 

She was a daughter, sister, wife, mother,  mother-in-law, grandmother , great –grandmother, 

and friend.   She is the grandmother to GMCC’s Treasurer, Tyrone McNeill. 

  

    

  

SALUTE TO DR. ANNE O. EMERY  

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=dr.+anne+o.+emory%27s+obituray&id=99DE5499F9A4BE6B1A57F113801CD44AAC10DA9C&FORM=IQFRBA
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